
KIA Tigers right-hander Yoo Seung-chul (25) has joined Canberra Cavalier in the Australian 
professional baseball league. Yoo Seung-chul allowed one hit and one strikeout in one ⅔ 
against the Adelaide Giants on the 15th (Korea time) and allowed two hits and one strikeout in 
two ⅓ against the Adelaide Giants on the 17th. 
 
Yoo Seung-cheol is a right-handed fireballer who graduated from Suncheon Hyocheon High 
School and joined the club as the first candidate in 2017. He throws fastballs in the low 150km 
range, but has yet to pop due to ball control and command issues. He has four wins, one save 
and three holds with an ERA of 5.55 in 64 games played in the top-tier professional league. 
 
He finished his military service, but failed to rebound. He also appeared in only one game this 
season. The depth of KIA's bullpen is thick, but the right-hander needs to be reinforced. This is 
because he has been dependent on Triple J (Jung Hae-young, Jeon Sang-hyun and Jang 
Hyun-sik) for many years. There is nothing like Yoo Seung-chul taking the position in the first 
division next year. 
 
After finishing his training in Okinawa, Yoo said on Kia's YouTube channel "Gyativi" that he 
should learn how to deal with batters and control of the ball. Gyativi also included 
communication with pitchers coach Chung Jae-hoon after receiving intensive guidance. 
 
The effectiveness of the game needs to be checked in real life. Kia said it will send Kwak to its 
drive line in Seattle on Tuesday. In other words, Kwak Do-gyu, who had been playing for 
Canberra, has returned to Korea, and Yoo Seung-cheol seems to have filled the vacancy. 
 
He got off to a good start. Actually, he got off to a two-run double as soon as he came on top of 
the sixth inning, when his team was trailing 2-4 in the game on Sunday. However, he did not 
give up a point as he did not take a follow-up hit. However, he neatly handled three batters in 
the seventh inning, and had a hit with two outs in the top of the eighth inning when his team 
came from behind to 7-6, but he did not give up a follow-up hit. A dramatic relief win. 
 
Prior to that, he gave up a timely two-run hit in the top of the fifth inning, when his team was 
leading 4-1, but he did not take a follow-up hit. In the sixth inning, he garnered three outs and 
three outs. Ultimately, he gave up the opportunity to send the successor to the team home for 
two consecutive games. However, he deserves confidence in that he has not completely 
collapsed and has had no run. Crucially, he has not given up any walk during four innings. 
 
Since he joined the club mid-season, he may appear more frequently in the future. For now, he 
is off to a good start in Australia. Canberra will hold four consecutive games against the Sydney 
White Sox from Tuesday. 
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